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Public domain works  
A project to upgrade Cecil Hills High School is underway and will provide additional permanent learning 
spaces and core facilities to support the growing population in Western Sydney. 

As part of the planning approval requirements for the upgrade, School Infrastructure NSW needs 
approval from Liverpool City Council for public domain works along Frederick Road and Spencer Road.  

The proposed changes to the public domain will create a new entry point for the school to the new 
building. The changes have been designed to improve access to the school by foot, bicycle, scooter, and 
public transport and improve safety during student drop off and pick up times.  

The public domain works will add:  

 a 120m ‘kiss and drop’ zone on Frederick Road 
 a new wombat crossing on Frederick Road  
 a new school entry on Frederick Road 
 pedestrian fencing along Frederick Road either side of the new crossing.  
 
In addition, the works will involve:   
 
 widening the existing path on the school side of Frederick Road to create a 2.5m wide shared 

pathway for pedestrians and cyclists along the new ‘kiss and drop’ zone  
 a slight adjustment of the existing bus stops on Frederick Road (north and south) 
 creating a 1.5m wide footpath on the corner of Frederick and Spencer Road  
 changing the restricted parking zone on Spencer Road to a ‘no stopping zone’. 

The map overleaf shows the location of these works.  

We expect the works to start in 2024 and will notify the community before they start.  

If you wish to comment on the proposed works, or would like to know more about the upgrade project, 
please contact School Infrastructure NSW at schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au or 1300 482 651 
within 14 days from the date of this notification.  

For more information about the upgrade to Cecil Hills High School visit the project webpage using the 
URL edu.nsw.link/CHHSupgrade or by scanning the QR code: 
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The map below shows the current school site and the proposed changes to the public domain on 
Frederick Road and Spencer Road. 
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